IDCTA Board Meeting
Minutes for April 7, 2020 Meeting

Attendees (representing a quorum (a quorum = at least 6 board members + 2 officers)):
Alison, Brittany, Cecelia, Cindy, Eric, Fatima, Karen, Lil, Linda, Mary Jo, Michael, Molly, Sara 

Missing: Emma, Heather, Katie and Shelly

Meeting via conference call started at 7:03 p.m.:
· 3/3/2020 minutes approved with no changes (Alison moved to approve; Michael seconded).
· Received resignation from the Board from Shelly;
· Treasurer report– Michael:
· Current account balance is $31,000.
· VP of Dressage–Fatima:
· Due to the virus, there was no meeting in March.
· The committee will suggest prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd for Sunday of the Dressage Show, but will not buy them until after May 5th (the next board meeting) because that is the decision date if we will have a dressage show this year.
· The outing to Medieval Times has been postponed.
· The chiropractor demonstration has also be postponed.
·  Next Dressage committee meeting has not yet been scheduled, due to the virus.
· June show-Molly:  
· Decision if we will have the 2020 Dressage show will be made on May 5th by the board (unless it has already been done by the USDF or USEF).
· Debbie will advertise the show on Equestrian Events on May 1st.
· Molly has already collected $2,000 in sponsorship money (but has not yet cashed the checks); further work on sponsorships is on hold until a decision is made to hold the show or cancel it.
· 2021 dressage show dates have been secured for June 26 and 27.
· Molly applied for Level 3 status for 2021 show.
· VP of Eventing - Eric:
· Young rider clinic has been cancelled.
· There was allot of interest in the young rider clinic, so hopefully, this will spark interest in a committee and additional IDCTA membership.
· Year-end Awards – Molly:
· Suggestion to hold off on implementing the increase in payment in lieu of volunteer hours (from $50 to $200) due to uncertainty of the dressage season (Cindy moved to approve; Fatima seconded) and implement the change for 2021.
· Membership – Lil:
· Current membership is 203 (vs. 215 last year at this time).
· Michael will put together a list and send to Mary Jo who will send out an eblast reminder to renew membership.
· Schooling Shows - Cecelia:
· Suggestion that if any schooling show needs to cancel, refund the cost ($150); Michael suggested instead to credit $100 for the next year. 
· Only 1 has cancelled so far, but anticipating that all May shows will cancel.
· Grants – Katie: no report at this time.
· Farm liaison program:  request to add this topic to the next Dressage Committee agenda.
· Communications - Heather: no updates.  Send Cece or Heather information requested to post on Facebook.
· Schooling Shows – Cecelia: nothing to report.
· Educational/social Committee – Brittany:  
· All potential events are on hold.
· Suggestion to put a paragraph in the Scribe that folks could take USDF on-line courses (Fatima will forward to Molly and Mary Jo, the email from the USDF).
· Board had a robust discussion about ideas for events on-line for members. If the season is cancelled, could we do a monthly series?
· Next meeting will be May 5th at 7 p.m., via conference call.

Meeting adjourned at 7:44p.m. (Fatima moved that we adjourn and Lil seconded)
